Town of Simsbury

Aging and Disability Commission

Tuesday, June 17, 2014 – 7:00 P.M.

Eno Memorial Hall, Simsbury, CT
Meeting Minutes - Draft
Ed LaMontagne, Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:12 p.m. in the Auditorium Youth Room, Eno Memorial Hall, Hopmeadow Street, Simsbury.
Present:, Victor Bible, Grace Comeau, Kathie Fallon, Mona Herman, Michael Jennings, Marvin Koff, Mary Ellen Long, Mona Martinik,  Mary Lou Patrina, Charlotte Steptoe, Lynn Veith, Arlene Zappile, Ron Zappile, Kathleen Marschall, (Senior Center Coordinator Liaison)
Excused: Mark Orenstein, Diana Yeisley, Cheryl Cook, (Board of Selectman Liaison), Nate Picarelli-Kombert (Student Liaison), John Romano, (Veteran’s Liaison)
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
PUBLIC AUDIENCE: None
GUESTS: State Representative John Hampton
Rep. Hampton updated the commission members on the 2014 legislative session. He distributed handouts on legislation affecting seniors and persons with disabilities.  

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  

The meeting minutes of May 21, 2014 were approved. 
PROGRAM/SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS 

·    Souper Tuesday - June 10th 
Ms Comeau reported that the event was a great success.  She reported that the Civitan will be disbanded and therefore will no longer be able to sponsor an event.  The Civitan assisted with serving at the June event.  

· Picnic In The Park – August 23rd 
Ms Steptoe distributed the sign up list for food and volunteers.  She reported that the planning is on track.  The flyers will be sent out the first week of July.  

· Citizen Service Award

Ms Fallon reported that the letter and form have been updated.  They will be distributed in September. The award will be presented in October at a BOS meeting

· Public Relations

Mr. Bible reported that he has been able to publish limited information on the Patch and has been more successful on the town web site.  

· BOS LIAISON REPORT

Ms. Cook was not present therefore no report was provided
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· STUDENT LIAISON REPORT

Mr. Picarelli-Kombert was absent therefore no report was provided.
· VETERANS’ LIAISON REPORT

Mr. Romano was absent therefore no report was provided.
· SENIOR CENTER REPORT
There was a screening of Gen-Silent documentary sponsored by AARP for seniors from the Canton, Avon and Simsbury Senior Centers.  Over 70 people attended.  
A “pickleball” group has been started at Simsbury Farms.  

Volunteer appreciation was given to the students at St. Mary’s who assist with the Wednesday luncheons

Kathleen is requesting volunteers to assist with tax preparation assistance.    

OLD BUSINESS 

Senior/Community Center Update
There was an overflow crowd at the public hearing at the Board of Selectmen meeting on May 28th. Mr. LaMontagne distributed a copy of a memorandum from Thomas Cooke to Jerome Shea, Town Engineer regarding the Board of Selectman Action on Senior Center. The Board has eliminated the Stratton Forest/Bushy Hill site and has turned over further action to the Public Building Committee. Mr. LaMontagne stated that he has been invited to attend the next Public Building Committee meeting to discuss accessibility issues at Eno Memorial Hall.
·  Souper Tuesday Sponsorships

Mr. LaMontagne reported that he will be accepting a check for $700.00 from the Simsbury Granby Rotary Club.  He distributed a reconciliation of Souper Tuesday and the General Fund.  
·  Handicapped Parking Awareness Month

June has been designated as Handicapped Parking Awareness Month. There is a kiosk in front of town hall announcing handicapped parking awareness.  Mr. Jennings, Mr. Orenstein, and Officer Devin will be taping a show on SCTV on Friday, June 20th. Mr. LaMontagne distributed flyers for commissioners to distribute to area businesses.
·  Other

No other business was discussed.
NEW BUSINESS 

Ojakian Commons (Special Needs Housing)
       Mr. LaMontagne attended the Construction Kickoff for Ojakian Commons at Dorset    

       Crossing on June 12th. The Governor and Lieutenant Governor attended along with  

       State and local officials.
· Community Conversations

Mr. LaMontagne was a guest on this SCTV program, which will be shown this month. He discussed the Simsbury Housing Authority, Handicapped Parking Awareness Month and Picnic In The Park.
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· Community For Care

The committee created a booklet titled A Parent’s Guide for the Prevention of Alcohol, Tobacco and other drug use.  Copies were distributed.
· Other

No other business was discussed.

CORRESPONDENCE 
· A thank you letter was sent to Ms. Erickson, President of the Simsbury Lions Club for their donation to Souper Tuesday.  
ADJOURNMENT

· A motion was made by Ms. Long to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by   Ms. Martinik. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM
NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, September 16, 7:00 p.m., Youth Room, ENO Memorial Hall

Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn R. Veith
Lynn R. Veith

Clerk
